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PROJECT MEMO:
Morrill’s Crossing

TO:

Sarah Hopkins

FROM:
Pat Carroll

DATE:

March 1, 2006

RE:

Landscape Peer Review- Response to Resubmission 2/17/06

We are in receipt of a revised landscape Plan for the Morrills Crossing Project and have reviewed the plan and accompanying Response Letter.  The Applicant has satisfactorily addressed many of the concerns outlined in my previous memorandum and discussions, however several issues remain unresolved:

1. Perimeter Buffer Plantings.  The Applicant has added additional evergreen trees and understory plantings along the back of the buildings and service area, however perimeter plantings along the easterly property line between Morrill Street and extending south of Cambridge Street are not adequate to properly buffer these existing residential neighborhood from the project.  It is also noted that one of the apartment buildings that was located on the northeast side of the parking lot, effectively screening the service area and parking lot, has now been moved to the southwest side, allowing headlights and activity from the development to become far more visible and prominent.  Headlights are also not effectively screened from the parking lot associated with the recreation field to the properties on Cornell and Cambridge Streets.  Fencing and/or dense evergreen plantings are recommended to provide a more effective buffer to the neighborhood.
2. Tree Planting in Cutouts- The Applicant has proposed to increase the cutout size from 3’ x 3’ to 3’ x 12’ with the cutout area containing perennials and concrete pavers.  No detail has been shown for this configuration, but we have several concerns regarding its viability.  The trees proposed are 3-3.5” caliper Maples and Ornamental Pears, which have a minimum root ball size of 32-38” according to ASNS which sets standards for nursery stock.  Standard tree planting practice requires a tree pit excavation up to two times the root ball diameter, so it is unclear how these trees can be planted in such a restricted area ( 36”).  It is also unclear how concrete pavers are integrated into the cutout area, what type they are, and whether they really will provide a pervious paving conducive to water infiltration or rather become mostly impervious as they typically do.  It is noted that there are porous paver products available that may be suitable in this application.  The Applicant is encouraged to research the viability of these products.  It has also been the recommendation of the City Arborist in the past that tree cutouts be raised with curbing to better protect the trees from road salts and compaction.
3. Site Lighting-  We have not received a revised Site Lighting Plan and still have concerns regarding the level of lighting on the north side of the supermarket, as well as hours of use for the site lighting, especially at the service area.
4. Phasing-  It is still unclear how the landscaping works with the phasing of the project and that there will be adequate buffering of the project from the residential neighborhood prior to the buildout of the Townhouses and Apartments, which aid in screening and buffering the retail uses from the residential neighborhood.  A phasing plan addressing this issue seems appropriate.
5. Noise-  It is my understanding that a noise consultant has been retained by the City to review the Applicant’s noise report.  We will defer to their expertise, however it is noted that in our experience planting alone does little to block or suppress noise.
6. Snow Storage-  Snow storage areas are not indicated on the landscape Plan and we have concerns regarding the ability to protect the extensive landscaping in the medians and islands from snow damage.
7. Site Improvements-  It is unclear whether benches, bike racks, soccer goals, waste receptacles, and other site improvements are proposed and where they are to be located on the site.  There are several areas where such furnishings seem appropriate and would add to the pedestrian and recreational use of the property.
We look forward to an appropriate response by the Applicant to these remaining issues.  Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information. 

